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ECU continues to make steady progress in response to changes required by the UNC System’s adoption 
of  400.3.4 Policy on Faculty Workload and 400.3.4[R] Regulation on Faculty Workload. The work done last 
year by Faculty Senate, administrators, and support offices left us in good shape to begin this academic 
year, and we are thankful for the engagement and collaboration that have occurred within your units this fall 
to establish workload guidelines.  
 
This memo provides updates and reminders about Fall 2024 deadlines and resources. A website is now 
available to serve as a repository of resources that you may find helpful, and a FAQ addresses common 
questions related to this policy. A Cornerstone training module is being developed that will pull together and 
review information that has already been shared throughout the summer and fall. The module will be 
available to all faculty and administrators early in the spring semester.    
  
Please note that all 2024-2025 workplans should be entered in Faculty180 by the end of the fall 
semester, with a suggested deadline of December 15, 2024 (How to Enter Workload Percentages and 
How to Enter Workplan Goals). October and November email reminders were distributed to faculty who had 
not yet completed this process, and the next reminder is scheduled for December 2. Unit administrators can 
review and monitor Workplan entries for their unit by following the Faculty180 Workplan Review Guidance.  
  
Recordings of previous presentations to faculty and to department chairs can be found on the OFE website, 
and we will continue to use opportunities such as the Spring 2025 Updates for Department Chairs session 
on January 27 from 11:00 – 12:30 (Register Here) to share information and respond to questions. A full 
schedule of Faculty180 workshops and recordings related to this topic can be found on ECU’s Faculty180 
website, including trainings this spring such as:  
  

• Entering and Updating Activities (January 22, 2025 – Register Here) 
• Annual Evaluation Training for Faculty (February 26, 2025 – Register Here and March 18, 2025 – 

Register Here) 
• Annual Evaluation Training for Chairs and Evaluators (March 5, 2025 – Register Here and April 18, 

2025 – Register Here) 
  
This academic year has been a transitional year for all of us, and we encourage you to join upcoming 
opportunities for updates and information. Additional questions can be directed to Dr. Anne Ticknor, Chair 
of the Faculty.  

https://www.northcarolina.edu/apps/policy/doc.php?type=pdf&id=185
https://www.northcarolina.edu/apps/policy/doc.php?type=pdf&id=186
https://ofe.ecu.edu/workload/
https://ofe.ecu.edu/workload/workload-faq/
https://faculty180.ecu.edu/wp-content/pv-uploads/sites/6/Entering-Activity-Distribution-Weights.pdf
https://faculty180.ecu.edu/wp-content/pv-uploads/sites/6/Entering-Faculty-Annual-Goals.pdf
https://faculty180.ecu.edu/wp-content/pv-uploads/sites/6/Faculty180-AR-Administrative-Reports-Viewing-Workplans.pdf
https://ofe.ecu.edu/office-for-faculty-excellence/ofe-sessions/reappointment-tenure-and-promotion-workshops/
https://ofe.ecu.edu/office-for-faculty-excellence/ofe-sessions/workshops-for-department-chairs/
https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fecu.az1.qualtrics.com%2Fjfe%2Fform%2FSV_25X04eK1Uk40fEW&data=05%7C02%7CBADEM%40ECU.EDU%7C688ef284c30348529eb208dd0e3c5d7c%7C17143cbb385c4c45a36ac65b72e3eae8%7C0%7C0%7C638682374678896416%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=AdhPj1FQObD9uSdiLrel7YW3WbdRjkaFDNIPn%2BXFfns%3D&reserved=0
https://faculty180.ecu.edu/training/
https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fecu.az1.qualtrics.com%2Fjfe%2Fform%2FSV_b8aCDEVR1hUJshg&data=05%7C02%7CBADEM%40ECU.EDU%7C688ef284c30348529eb208dd0e3c5d7c%7C17143cbb385c4c45a36ac65b72e3eae8%7C0%7C0%7C638682374679297747%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=U%2FZ75VmqdbujmGMNAGbkZup3s%2BMN3I8tcRUnTirsLXA%3D&reserved=0
https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fecu.az1.qualtrics.com%2Fjfe%2Fform%2FSV_5BXeT6xfvYLMjVc&data=05%7C02%7CBADEM%40ECU.EDU%7C688ef284c30348529eb208dd0e3c5d7c%7C17143cbb385c4c45a36ac65b72e3eae8%7C0%7C0%7C638682374679315254%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=%2FpGVlIpfHaI4bI4WRw7xdYC0DI3imysGgt6DpOBnxR8%3D&reserved=0
https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fecu.az1.qualtrics.com%2Fjfe%2Fform%2FSV_6KJ7BJsGfdw0yYC&data=05%7C02%7CBADEM%40ECU.EDU%7C688ef284c30348529eb208dd0e3c5d7c%7C17143cbb385c4c45a36ac65b72e3eae8%7C0%7C0%7C638682374679331873%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=7ROyQUB35tHV34uMuzJ20bHjgZD%2Fo07p9a1CCoo2xUM%3D&reserved=0
https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fecu.az1.qualtrics.com%2Fjfe%2Fform%2FSV_be0VAZKGTKtVTH8&data=05%7C02%7CBADEM%40ECU.EDU%7C688ef284c30348529eb208dd0e3c5d7c%7C17143cbb385c4c45a36ac65b72e3eae8%7C0%7C0%7C638682374679348474%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=73gYNcvFYrLRO52GA05Rfcvn4%2F6szzsOdOlO8735MHc%3D&reserved=0
https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fecu.az1.qualtrics.com%2Fjfe%2Fform%2FSV_0dYLiktl30o59LU&data=05%7C02%7CBADEM%40ECU.EDU%7C688ef284c30348529eb208dd0e3c5d7c%7C17143cbb385c4c45a36ac65b72e3eae8%7C0%7C0%7C638682374679365395%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=lwA8BPIH3DfKU%2FfYwBnYUbVN3UoLxa7nnvSYUkuCDnk%3D&reserved=0
mailto:TICKNORA@ecu.edu

